COMHAIRLE CHONTAE ATHA CLIATH THEAS

SOUTH DUBLIN COUNTY COUNCIL
[image: image1.png]



MEETING OF SOUTH DUBLIN COUNTY COUNCIL

MONDAY 13th November 2006
HEADED ITEM NO. 3 (d)
Report of the Tallaght Area Committee (2), 23rd October 2006
Planning Business

Following the discussion on the proposed Variation No. 2 Fortunestown/Garter Lane (Headed Item No. H 7 refers), the following emergency motion which had been submitted to the Chairperson was referred to:

“Having regard to the fact that the extension of the LUAS to Garter Lane is a substantial public transportation gain it is proposed that a variation procedure be initiated to provide for the re-zoning as follows:-

(1) Quality Hotel Complex at the junction of Garter Lane/Naas Road be designated by a specific Local Zoning Objective to provide for infill residential apartments environmental enhancement and conversion of 98 no existing Golf Apartments into residential apartments.  Plot K on map.
(2) That an area of 7 acres in the Centre of the golf course South of Fortunestown Lane be re-zoned for residential development – Plot H on map.  It is noted that the integrity of the Golf Course will not be affected and that the zoning should provide for townhouses and apartments and not large houses.

(3) That the Golf Village development at Fortunestown Lane be zoned to permit planning applications to increase Class 1 Retail space by way of mezzanine floors, change of use Classes 2 and 4 to Class 1, the reduction of restaurant areas and other minor adjustments – Plot M on map”.

Mr. Tom Doherty, Deputy Manager acknowledged the Emergency Motion in the name of Councillor J. Daly and Councillor J. Neville.  He indicated that this proposal could not be considered in the procedure relating to Variation No. 2 because the lands referred to in the motion had not been within the area which had been on public display and legislation did not permit a further display.  For that reason he could not respond to it at the current meeting but the motion and a headed item report would be listed for the Agenda of the next Area Committee Meeting and he would address the issue in the report to that meeting.  This was agreed by the Committee. The motion was not moved.
